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Foundation Board Meeting Minutes, March 29, 2021
ZOOM
Potential Board Member Attendees: President Melanie Williams-Mahan, Immediate-Past President Jim Delmore, President-Elect Cathy Nesser, Secretary Heidi Smith, Treasurer Warren Lilly, Directors Steve Auslender (2021), Robert Schwenoha (2021), Olivia Martinez (2022), Joe Asire (2022), Cherrie Katayama (2021)
Board has 11 members. 6 Board Members are needed for a quorum.  Quorum present.
Others Attending: George Janeway and Al Strunk
Start: 9:08 AM
President’s Announcements and Requests: (Williams-Mahan) 
Foundation Budget and Finance Report: (W. Lilly) 
· Lilly reports that he paid the trailer insurance and a $250 donation to Big Brothers/Big Sisters, among other expenses.  Projected income is tracking with projected expenditures.
· Lily further reported that dues statements would be mailed out to members shortly.
Committee Reports:
SBCC Board Meeting Report: (Katayama)

· Katayama reports that the SBCC remains on hold right now because it is not feasible for them to rent their facility until their nonprofit status is restored.  Covid restrictions are interfering with other fundraising strategies. 
Scholarship Committee:  (Asire)
· Asire reports that his committee review of scholarship applications is underway and informally inquires whether they should plan to have the winning applicants join in a Club meeting through Zoom, to which he receives a resounding yes.

· Schwenoha suggests that the Club eliminate the scouting scholarship and award two community service scholarships.  Asire notes that the Club receives very few applications for the scouting scholarship and that the school needed to be reminded that there was a separate scouting scholarship.  Lilly moved to eliminate the scouting scholarship and award two community services scholarships; Schwenoha seconded.  Motion passed.
Old Business:  

· Lilly reports that the Club received a thank you note from the SLO Food Bank, which Williams-Mahan indicated should be read at the next Club meeting. 
New Business:
· Schwenoha inquires as to interest in supporting the Morro Bay High School Interact Club in its effort to help fund a water filtration system in Nepal.  Lilly responds that, for now, he thinks the Club should focus on local needs, to which the Board agrees.  
· Schwenoha reports that he followed through on a donation request for the HOBY Youth Leadership Program, and found that HOBY is a national organization and is not in imminent need of funds.  Schwenoha recommends that the Club hold off on supporting them, and would favor additional support to Morro Bay High School when funds allow.  The Board agrees.   
· Strunk reports that he received a request from the Boy Scout Los Padres Council for the Club’s barbecue services at their annual fundraiser in August at the Santa Margarita Ranch.  Nesser moves that we agree; Delmore seconds. Motion passed.
Adjourn: 9:31 AM 
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